From: Tryban_Telser, Esther 
Sent: Friday, October 09, 2015 9:41 AM
To: Berlin, Steve
Cc: Pezanoski, Diane M
Subject: Receipt of Hotel Expense for Speaking at a Conference

Steve,

This week I spoke at the States' Association of Bankruptcy Attorneys "SABA" (affiliate of National Association of Attorneys General).  Despite the group's regret that it couldn't fund any portion of my participation this year, the turnout was such a success that when I arrived I was told that my five days' of hotel cost ($911.70 with taxes) would be paid by SABA and my registration fee would be refunded. 

I remember the ethics rules changed and that I am supposed to report any receipt of expenses before they occur, but, I had no idea that my registration would be refunded and that my hotel would be paid for by SABA, until I arrived at the conference.

I have attached the conference announcement and the schedule showing the two panels on which I spoke.  I am also a board member of SABA and I participate with the group throughout the year, which is definitely a benefit to the interests of the City of Chicago.

Please let me know if there is a more formal disclosure of the refund of the registration fee and the receipt of the hotel cost that I need to make or if this e-mail might, hopefully, suffice.

Thank you very much.

E.T. 

Esther Tryban Telser

Senior Counsel

City of Chicago; Department of Law

